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SENIOR LIVING  |  HEALTH CARE

It’s harder to help if 
they don’t have a 
complete health 

picture

Everyone knows the doc-
tor-patient relationship is criti-
cal to health and well-being, in 
particular as we age. But that 
doesn’t stop some people from 
fudging a little on the details.

WHY IT’S IMPORTANT
Perhaps you haven’t been 

strictly following doctor’s 
orders, or haven’t made time to 
exercise the way you should. 
Everyone struggles with their 
diet from time to time. Still, 
your doctor needs the fullest, 
most honest accounting of 
how things are going in order 
to properly evaluate your 
health status and make the 
proper recommendations and 
prescriptions. Keep a regular 
checkup schedule, and fully 
disclose how it’s going and 
what you’re feeling. 

MAKE A CHECKLIST
Be prepared to discuss 

everything that’s happened 
since your last visit. If you’re 
having trouble compiling a 
mental list, write things down 
in order to remember. Discuss 
everyday aches and pains, how 
lingering issues have been 
improving or doing worse, and 
of course any emergency care 
or recent surgeries. Be honest 
if you smoke or drink alcohol, 
and have frank discussions 
about your eating habits. These 
factors can all play a part in 
how the doctor approaches 

your care moving forward. 
Discuss any issues with sleep-
ing, appetite or energy levels. 
And don’t forget to talk about 
how you’re feeling on an emo-
tional level. Mental wellness 
matters, too. 

BE HONEST
Holding back information 

can have a significant impact 
on treatment and general 

health care approaches. 
Truthfulness and accuracy are 
a must, and that goes both 
ways. If you don’t feel your 
doctor is being completely 
honest in return, ask more 
direct questions — or consider 
finding a new physician. 
White lies, glossing over tough 
situations or complete avoid-
ance can have dire conse-
quences since there may be 

known warning signs associat-
ed with what you’re not 
talking about. 

BRING A FRIEND
If you’re not the assertive 

type, or have difficulty formu-
lating questions on a real-time 
basis, consider bringing a 
friend or family member to 
your doctor’s appointments. 
They can help you get  

organized before the visit, 
offering helpful reminders for 
your checklist. Trusted confi-
dants will also understand the 
issues you live with every day, 
so they’ll be better prepared to 
ask the important questions 
you might forget during your 
visit. They can also provide 
clarity with doctor comments 
you might have missed — or 
simply misheard. 

Being Honest With Your Doctor
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SENIOR LIVING  |  SCALING BACK

Let’s face it, not 
everybody can afford 

that getaway in 
paradise

Many advertisements depict 
retirement as the equivalent 
of living out your golden years 
in an all-exclusive resort. For 
most of us, however, retire-
ment involves scaling back in 
order to make savings, retire-
ment funds, pensions and 
Social Security contributions 
go as far as they possibly can.

EXAMINE EXPENSES
Efficient, cost-conscious 

downsizing should always 
start with your everyday 
expenses. It can be truly sur-
prising how much money goes 
into unneeded purchases, lux-
ury items and add-on spend-
ing. Begin by creating an hon-
est account of what you 
spend, with an eye on what 
can be cut. For instance, mak-
ing your nest egg go as far as 
possible might require you to 
make your own coffee, rather 
than overpaying at the corner 
bodega. Consider playing golf 
at the municipal course 
instead of the glitzy (and 
expensive) country club. You 
might also have to make a siz-
able outlay of cash if you 
decide to move — and that can 
create additional budget pres-
sure. Make sure your spend-
ing is in line with your long-
range goals. 

LIFESTYLE CHANGES
As we grow older, our life-

styles inevitably change. 

There may be an opportunity 
to leverage these evolving 
needs into your downsizing 
project. Looking to do less 
yard work? Trade in your 
multi-acre tract of land out in 
the country for city life. Want 
a closer sense of community? 
Consider selling your home 
and moving into a communi-
ty retirement home or devel-

opment. Want to be closer to 
family so you can spend holi-
days with the grandchildren? 
Perhaps they have a garage 
apartment or extra room that 
can accommodate these 
plans. By making smart 
choices that align with your 
goals, you may be able to 
greatly extend your retire-
ment funds. 

BEFORE  
YOU SELL

If you decide to move out of 
your current home, there are 
multiple options that can 
guide your future savings. 
Homes that have greatly 
appreciated are the best can-
didates for sale, since you can 
quickly grow your savings 
with the proceeds. Others may 

choose to rent the home in 
order to create a new income 
stream, if the situation allows 
it. Just remember that there 
may be additional expenses 
associated with managing 
these properties as rentals. 
Either way, switching to a 
smaller space can save money 
on your monthly note, as well 
as upkeep. 

Retirement Downsizing
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SENIOR LIVING  |  ELDER ABUSE

There’s help if you or 
someone you know 
has suffered elder 

abuse

Elder abuse is defined as 
neglect, stealing from, aban-
donment or causing physical 
harm. There are also statutes 
in place for elder financial 
abuse. The good news is, there 
are programs at the local, 
state and federal level 
designed to help seniors get 
the justice they deserve.

ONLINE HELP
If you’re tech-savvy, the eas-

iest way to find the help you 
need is online. The U.S. 
Department of Justice spon-
sors a search engine at justice.
gov/elderjustice where visitors 
can look for nearby help by 
plugging in their ZIP code. 
There may be other local 
online resources available in 
your particular city, area or 
state, as well. 

NATIONAL AGENCIES
Adult Protective Services 

investigates reports and 
arranges or provides services 
for victims of abuse, focusing 
on Americans who are 60 and 
older. Federal agencies will 
also help with prevention 
programs, investigations of 
these crimes and apprehend-
ing offenders. Domestic vio-
lence organizations at the 
national and local levels offer 
their own elder-abuse ser-
vices, help promote safety 
programs and conduct public 
awareness campaigns. Those 

who have experienced 
Medicaid fraud can also con-
tact control units that investi-
gate and then prosecute 
wrongdoers. 

LOCAL PROGRAMS
There are people in your 

community ready to help. 
Legal aid services offer assis-
tance to seniors on fixed or 
low incomes, representing 
them in individual court cases 

involving abuse. Those in 
retirement homes, assist-
ed-living facilities and nursing 
homes may also have access 
to ombudsmen who work as 
advocates for residents in fil-
ing complaints and finding 
new living arrangements. 
Organizations focusing on sex-
ual abuse at the local, state 
and national levels focus on 
accountability for abusers, 
and increasing safety and pub-

lic awareness. 

DON’T BLAME  
YOURSELF

Thousands of adults over the 
age of 60 are exploited, 
neglected or abused each year. 
These crimes are not limited to 
unscrupulous care facilities, 
but may also happen at the 
hands of family members, 
in-home caregivers, friends or 
family members. Most victims 

of elder abuse are women, but 
not all. Still, it’s important to 
remember that abuse may 
happen to anyone, regardless 
of age, gender, race, religion or 
ethnic background. Be on the 
lookout if you or someone you 
know suffers from a disability 
or memory problems, since 
they are most often targeted. 
But anyone who depends on 
help with everyday activities 
can be at risk.

Getting Justice
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SENIOR LIVING  | GRANDPARENTING

Grandparents can 
play a big role in 

caring for and raising 
a child

In most cases, your adult 
child and their spouse will be 
primary caregivers for their 
children. However, sometimes 
they might call upon you to 
help watch the little ones 
because of their work or just 
because they need some time 
away. How long has it been? 
Here’s how to be ready for a 
return to babysitting. 

IN THE CRIB
New grandparents in partic-

ular might not be familiar 
with some of the updates sur-
rounding cribs. They’ve likely 
changed a lot since you raised 
your own children. These 
changes were initially sparked 
by an early 1990s-era cam-
paign called Back to Sleep, 
which promoted the bedtime 
practice of placing children 
under  one year old on their 
backs in the crib. The U.S. 
Public Health Service and 
American Academy of 
Pediatrics joined other 
researchers in making this 
recommendation after finding 
that those who slept on their 
stomachs were more likely to 
suffer from Sudden Infant 
Death Syndrome. 

IN THE CAR
Car seats may not have 

even been a requirement 
when your children were 
growing up. There are a num-
ber of choices today, designed 

to accommodate children at 
each growth stage. In some 
cases, laws govern how long 
these seats must be used. The 
smallest children should be 
placed in rear-facing seats 
featuring multi-point har-
nesses. Buy one of your own 
as a new grandparent to make 
day trips easier — and study 
up on how to use them. There 
are many online tutorials, 

and some local organizations 
offer instructional classes 
that are typically free. Your 
vehicle’s manufacturer’s man-
ual may also include more 
information on specific fea-
tures designed around car 
seats, like its latching system. 

IN THE HOME
What grandparent doesn’t 

want to absolutely spoil the 

newest additions to the fami-
ly? At their youngest, that’s 
usually just fine. But as little 
ones become toddlers and 
then move into childhood, 
it’s important to remember 
that a specific set of new 
rules may be in place. This 
can include bedtimes, 
dietary choices or the 
amount of time spent with 
TV or online. Sit down and 

have a conversation about 
the parameters that have 
been put in place for your 
grandchild. Consistency is 
key when raising children, 
and you don’t want to be a 
source of confusion. Provide 
the structure they need to 
stay on track, while offering 
them a few moments of 
added encouragement when 
they do well.  

When You’re Babysitting
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SENIOR LIVING  |  MOBILITY

Take the right steps 
to protect yourself 

from being hobbled

The most common issues 
with feet for seniors aren’t all 
preventable, including various 
diseases and bad circulation. 
But the National Institute on 
Aging also notes that many 
older Americans have difficul-
ty walking because of everyday 
problems like poorly fitting 
shoes or overlong toenails. See 
a family doctor if you suspect 
there is something more seri-
ous going on. They may end up 
referring you to a health care 
provider called a podiatrist, 
who specializes in treating feet 
and related problems. 

WHAT TO WATCH FOR
Lingering issues that create a 

limp or hobbling pain can 
sometimes needlessly limit 
your mobility. People who used 
to be active in their community 
or church might be more 
inclined to simply stay home. 
Other times, however, foot 
problems are an early indicator 
of a more dangerous medical 
issue. These diagnoses can 
include diabetes, arthritis or 
circulation problems that may 
require immediate attention 
from a healthcare professional. 

Examine your feet each 
morning, in particular if you 
are in pain. Look for discolor-
ation, swelling, cuts or 
ingrown toenails that could be 
indicators of other issues or 
simply a source of discomfort. 
Those who have difficulty see-
ing all sides of the foot can use 

a small mirror or ask a helpful 
family member to assist with 
your regular assessments. 

FOCUS ON SHOES
As serious as so many of 

these maladies can be, many 
seniors often find improved 
comfort and mobility simply 
by purchasing better-fitting 

shoes. Our shoe sizes actually 
change as we grow older, so 
you should always have your 
foot measured when buying a 
new pair of shoes. Try to mea-
sure your feet toward the end 
of the day, when they are natu-
rally at their largest. Also, note 
that your evaluations shouldn’t 
stop with how they look. This 

isn’t simply a fashion choice.
The National Institute on 

Aging recommends that 
seniors walk around before 
making a purchase both to 
make sure the shoes fit on 
both the sides and at the heel. 
They should not slide up and 
down when you are walking, 
as it’s both a blistering and 

tripping hazard. The ball of 
your foot ought to fit comfort-
ably in the widest section of 
the shoe. Most seniors should 
avoid shoes with pointed toes 
or high heels, since they can 
increase foot pain. Look for 
thicker soles or add an insert 
to provide more cushion when 
walking. 

Taking Care of Your Feet
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SENIOR LIVING  |  SHOPPING

Soaring inflation has 
hit particularly hard 
on the grocery store 

aisles

Those living on a fixed 
income may find that trips to 
the local market have sudden-
ly become a major expense. 
But there are ways to cut 
down on how much it costs to 
maintain a healthy, active life-
style into your golden years. 

LOOK FOR DISCOUNTS
Canned, frozen and in par-

ticular processed foods tend 
to be lower priced at the gro-
cery store, but they are not 
usually the healthiest options. 
That’s why it’s smart to scour 
weekly mailers, local newspa-
pers and grocery store cou-
pons for special deals. Many 
stores also offer special hours 
or days devoted to senior 
shoppers with their own built-
in discounts. Check your 
favorite store’s website to find 
out more, or call or go by to 
ask. Mark down the time and 
days so you’ll remember to get 
there early. This will ensure 
you get the freshest produce, 
while also avoiding a packed 
parking lot and long lines. 
After all, you won’t be the only 
senior looking to save on gro-
ceries. 

DOING IT YOURSELF
There are savings to be 

found by doing things your-
self. If you’re willing and phys-
ically able, consider starting a 
small garden with some of 
your favorite fruits, vegeta-

bles, herbs and spices. If you 
live in a condo or retirement 
home with no dedicated out-
door space, you may be able 
to take advantage of smaller 
containers to grow specific 
things. When shopping, 
remember that larger cuts of 
meat and whole chickens 
often cost less than fresh-cut 

deli slices or packages han-
dled by the butcher. Similarly, 
heads of lettuce, entire carrots 
or onions and a sack of pota-
toes are cheaper by the serv-
ing than salad mix, pre-cut 
veggies and store-bought 
French fries. Cooking this way 
will take more time and effort, 
but you’ll encounter signifi-

cant savings at the checkout. 

PLAN AHEAD
Food waste is a huge prob-

lem in our country, and not 
just because it’s so wasteful. 
Throwing away spoiled items 
from the grocery store is a 
huge financial loss, too. Avoid 
that by planning ahead. If you 

shop with a specific week of 
meals in mind, you’re more 
likely to purchase only what 
you need. Stay away from 
snack foods, sweets and pro-
cessed items. Fruits, vegeta-
bles, healthy proteins and 
grains are usually cheaper per 
serving — and they’re far bet-
ter for you. 

How To Trim Food Costs 
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SENIOR LIVING  |  PLANNING

This can be one of 
the most important 
decisions we make 

late in life

Nobody wants to think 
about being incapacitated by 
illness, unable to make our 
wishes known. But creating 
an advance directive provides 
a way to avoid that situation 
and to communicate what we 
want, even if it requires. 

EARLIER THE BETTER
The key part of an advance 

directive is right there in the 
name: It should be made in 
advance, well before the need 
to outline and execute your 
wishes is at hand. Those who 
become suddenly ill or are 
near the end of life may not 
be able to articulate their 
decisions about medical care. 
This leaves everything up to 
others who may be 
well-meaning but aren’t 
aware of your wishes. Create 
an advanced directive before 
there is a need for one. That 
way you can outline exactly 
what should be done should 
you reach a point of cognitive 
decline that makes it impossi-
ble. You can always return to 
the document, as needed, to 
review and update your deci-
sions.

TREATMENT OPTIONS
It’s a touchy subject, since 

in some cases you’re literally 
dealing with life-and-death 
situations. But accidents and 
life-threatening illnesses hap-
pen all the time, and without 

warning. When they do, there 
are often a range of decisions 
that have to be made in order 
to move forward medically. 
The most critical of these 
decisions is what are known 
as life-sustaining treatments. 
The American Cancer Society 
defines them as artificial or 
mechanical actions that sub-
stitute for vital functions and 
thus restore or extend life. 

The most common are 
CPR, or cardiopulmonary 
resuscitation; artificial respi-
ration like attaching a ventila-
tor or providing mouth-to-
mouth; artificial hydration or 
nutrition and dialysis; medi-
cine that facilitates heart 
function or blood pressure; 
and a range of surgical proce-
dures that may include tumor 
removal or amputation. 

WHAT’S  
INVOLVED

Advanced directives may 
take many forms, including 
living wills, granting power of 
attorney and instituting a 
do-not-resuscitate order, 
among others. You may 
choose to designate a spouse, 
parent, adult child or friend to 
communicate and carry out 
your wishes. Just be aware 

that some states have specific 
laws pertaining to who can 
make decisions on behalf of 
someone who is incapacitat-
ed. Other laws which may 
impact your directives may 
also be in place, depending on 
the state. So check with local 
legal and healthcare experts 
to find out more about specif-
ic requirements and limita-
tions. 

Inside Advance Directives
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